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BY EMAIL AND RESS 

August 2, 2024 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
Suite 2700, 2300 Yonge Street 
P.O. Box 2319 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Marconi, 

EB-2023-0328 – Chapleau Public Utilities Corporation (CPUC) and Hydro One Networks Inc. (Hydro 

One) Application made under s.86(1) of the Ontario Energy Board Act,1998 to sell and purchase the 

electricity distribution assets of CPUC – Transaction Close and Integration Complete 

 

In accordance with the Ontario Energy Board’s (OEB) Decision and Order issued on April 18, 2024, Hydro 

One is pleased to notify the OEB that the acquisition transaction of CPUC is closed and integration is 

complete.     

 

In accordance with #4 of the Order, Hydro One requests that the OEB amend Hydro One’s Electricity 

Distribution Licence (ED-2003-0043) Appendix B, Tab 1, to include the Township the Chapleau, as defined 

in the Municipality of Chapleau Boundaries Act, 1927, as of December 31, 1997, and Appendix B, Tab 4, to 

exclude the Township the Chapleau, as defined in the Municipality of Chapleau Boundaries Act, 1927, as 

of December 31, 1997.  

 

Upon completion of the amendment to Hydro One’s licence, the OEB can cancel the Electricity Distribution 

Licence (ED-2002-0528) of CPUC and the Interim Electricity Distribution Licence (ED-2023-0144) of Hydro 

One.  

 

Hydro One also requests that the OEB amend Schedule 3 of its Electricity Distribution Licence, in respect 

to its distribution service to the Township of Chapleau, to include the exemption from section 3.5.11 of the 

Standard Supply Service Code and sections 2.6 and 10.6.3 of the Retail Settlement Code, for a period of 

two-years. 

 

Hydro One has included in this communication an updated Tariff of Rates and Charges reflecting the latest 

OEB-approved rates for Hydro One Distribution and Chapleau customers. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 2 

   

An electronic copy of this letter has been submitted using the Board’s Regulatory Electronic Submission 

System. 

 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joanne Richardson 

 

cc: Judith Meyntz, CAO, Township of Chapleau (cao@chapleau.ca)  
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